
 

 
TRANSFERS 

 
Online links to further information are shown in underlined text below. 
 

Summary 
 

If you have a number of pension arrangements, you can transfer funds from one arrangement to another. You might do 
this because, for example, you feel that the transferred funds could benefit from better investment returns or lower 
charges, or you might transfer as part of a re-structuring of your pension arrangements. 
 

Transfers can take place between SIPPs and SSASs and other registered pension schemes. All funds can be transferred, 
including where benefits are already in payment. 
 

The transfer can be a cash payment or a transfer of pension scheme assets. This is called an in specie transfer and 
further details are set out in our In Specie Payments notes. 
 

You should take independent financial advice before transferring between pension schemes as the types of scheme, 
potential benefits and costs can vary significantly. In particular you may be giving up valuable guarantees or paying 
transfer penalties if you transfer out of some types of scheme. In addition, you may lose some benefit rights on transfer, 
if you have a low retirement age or an increased tax free cash entitlement. 
 

Transfers-in 
 

You and your advisers are responsible for organising transfers from other pension arrangements. We cannot arrange this 
for you, but we will chase up outstanding transfer payments on your behalf. 
 

If the other pension arrangement is a member of the Origo “Options Transfer” service, the transfer will be processed 
electronically and all you will need to do is complete our SIPP Transfer Form. For other transfers, you should ask the 
other pension arrangement for the forms required to make a transfer and you will need to complete these forms and in 
most cases we will need to complete part of the form. The completed form will then be returned to the other scheme 

and they will be in a position to make the transfer. If the other scheme does not have its own form, then our own SIPP 
Transfer Form should be completed. For SSASs you can request the required form from us. 
 
Sometimes the other scheme will make the transfer payment before the forms have been completed. We will not be able 
to formally accept the funds and invest them until the documentation is complete, so it is important that any forms are 
completed as soon as possible. 
 
If a transfer-in includes funds on which you are already drawing a pension, the existing pension limits will continue until 
the pension was next due to be reviewed, and we will then carry out this review. 
 

Transfers-out 
 

You can transfer all or part of your funds to another pension arrangement. If you transfer all your funds, we will wind up 
your scheme membership and close our files. 
 

To arrange a transfer, you should provide us with details of the new arrangement and we can then organise the 
documentation of the transfer and make payment. 
 

It is possible to transfer your funds to certain types of overseas pension scheme, called QROPS (qualifying recognised 
overseas pension schemes). If you are interested in this, we can assist you by providing further information on the 
options available and the action you would need to take. 
 

Our charges 
 

Please refer to the Schedule of Fees for your SIPP or SSAS.  
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http://www.curtisbanks.co.uk/assets/downloads/guides/guide-payments.pdf
http://www.curtisbanks.co.uk/assets/downloads/forms/sipp_transfer_form.pdf

